
The Vestry of Calvary Episcopal Church Meeting 

December 4,  2021 Meeting 

Term Expires: 

January 2022    January 2023   January 2024        

 Marian Briscoe                                             Susan Grotte, Sr. Warden            Paula Grossman 

Angela Cooley                                               Tim Hillis    Debra Helbert 

Bob Todor    Christian Iversen, Treasurer  Philip Zanghi 

John Ondrusek, Jr. Warden  

Absent: Tim Hillis, Christian and Bill Daw, Chancellor 

Also present: Fr. Ralph Morgan and Barb Ault, Clerk 

DEVOTION: John Ondrusek and Susan Grotte 

CALL TO Order:  Fr.Ralph called meeting open at 10:45 am with opening prayer. 

REVIEW & APPROVE MINUTES:  November minutes were approved. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  The Treasurer’s report was accepted as presented.  There was a motion by John 
Ondrusek to accept the budget as presented with few changes and it was seconded by Angela Cooley.  It 
was passed. 

REPORTS /PROJECTS /ACTION: 

John Ondrusek, Jr. Warden reported there are foundation issues that will require the Church to shut down. 
It is recommended to do work in the summer since it is not needed right now. 

The camera has been installed in the nursery. 

RECTOR’S REPORT:    

•  The Rector reported all is well. The Thanksgiving project was great.  Bill Daw, who headed the 
project, said he would like to do it again next year. 

• Fr. Ralph will be at Camp Allen for the week as Chaplain.  Father Paul will be available for any 
pastoral issues. 

• Fr. Ralph and Terri will be having an Open House on New Year's Day after the morning service. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: The 2022 Budget was passed by the Vestry. 

NEW BUSINESS: John Hodgetts, Troop1658-Eagle Scout Project 



John presented his project at 9:00 a.m. to the Vestry. The Vestry approved the project of replacing the 
dead bushes on the parking lot and building two picnic tables to be placed in the school yard. There was 
a motion to accept the Boy Scout's project by Susan Grotte and Paula Grossman second the motion.  The 
motion passed. 

Paula reminded everyone to email her if attending the Christmas Party at her home on December 14. 

Adjournment: Susan Grotte made the motion to adjourn the meeting. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barb Ault, Clerk 

 

CALENDAR: 

The Advent calendar is now in place for all worship and advent activities 

December 14  Christmas Party at Paula's home! 


